
DRAFT VENTURA COUNTY 2018 TRIENNIAL ASSESSMENT AND PLAN 

UPDATE 

The Draft 2018 Ventura County Triennial Assessment and Plan Update (Triennial 

Assessment) for the California Clean Air Act (CCAA) is available for public review and 

comment.  The public review and hearing notice can be downloaded at 
http://www.vcapcd.org/pubs/Planning/Draft-2018-Ventura-County-Triennial-Assessment-
PublicReview-and-Hearing-Notice.pdf. 

The Triennial Assessment has been prepared to satisfy requirements of the CCAA.  The 

CCAA (under California Health and Safety Code Sections 40924 and 40925) requires that 

once every three years beginning in 1994, California air districts are to assess their progress 

toward attaining the California clean air standards, report the amount of emission reductions 

achieved over the three-year period, correct any deficiencies in meeting progress goals, and 

incorporate new data and projections into their state clean air plans.  The most recent triennial 

assessment period is 2015 through 2017. 

The Triennial Assessment shows that Ventura County is still making significant progress 

towards meeting the state ozone standards.  Furthermore, the Triennial Assessment has not 

identified any deficiencies with respect to meeting progress goals towards the state one-hour 

ozone standard.  The “every feasible measure” analysis conducted for the Triennial 

Assessment identified four existing District rules with potential for enhancement.  It also 

identified one possible new control measure that would help Ventura County continue its 

progress towards attaining the state ozone standards. 

The Ventura County Air Pollution Control Board will hold a public hearing to consider 

adoption of the Triennial Assessment at its April 9, 2019 meeting. 

The public hearing will be held at the following time and location: 

April 9, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. 

Board of Supervisors Meeting Room 

Hall of Administration 

Ventura County Government Center 

800 South Victoria Avenue 

Ventura, CA 93003 

The public is invited to attend this hearing and be heard on this matter.  The Triennial 

Assessment is available at the District's website at 

http://www.vcapcd.org/pubs.htm#Planning, and at the Ventura County Air Pollution Control 

District office located at 669 County Square Drive, 2nd Floor, Ventura, California, between 

8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Copies of the Triennial can also be 

obtained by calling the District at (805) 645-1400. 

Written comments should be submitted to the District by 5:00 p.m. on March 15, 2019. 

Written comments and questions may be directed to Ali Ghasemi, Ventura County Air 

Pollution Control District, 669 County Square Drive, 2nd Floor, Ventura, CA 93003, email:  

aghasemi@vcapcd.org, or facsimile:  805-645-1444. 
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